
BOARD OF EDUCATION 
Cape May County Special Services School District and 

Cape May County Technical School District  
 

MINUTES 
 
 

 
 
June 4, 2019 
3:50 P.M. 
 
The following were present at the board meeting: Mr. Alan I. Gould, Board President, 
Mrs. Jane Elwell, Board Vice-President, Mr. Anthony Anzelone, Board Member, Mr. 
Robert L. Boyd, Board Member, Ms. Nancy Ramundo, Board Member, Mr. Kenneth 
Merson, Board Member. 
 
Not present. Dr. Judith DeStefano, Board Member, Ms. Donna Groome, Chairperson, 
Cape May County Mental Health, Alcohol & Drug Abuse Board. 
 
Also present at the meeting were Ms. Amy L. Houck-Elco, Esquire, Ms. Paula Smith, 
Business Administrator/Board Secretary, Ms. Kathleen Allen, Business 
Administrator/Board Secretary, Ms. Jamie Moscony, Assistant Superintendent, Dr. 
Nancy M. Hudanich, Superintendent and staff members from both districts as well as 
members of the public.  
 
President Alan I. Gould read the following statement: 
 
Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-10, adequate notification of this meeting has been properly 
posted in The Press of Atlantic City and the County Freeholder’s office on May 29, 
2019, as prescribed by Chapter 231, laws of 1975.  
 
On the motion of Mr. Boyd, seconded by Mr. Anzelone, the recommendation to move 
the board meeting to the MAC was approved by roll call vote. 
 
The board meeting reconvened in the MAC at 4:03 p.m.  
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 
PERSONNEL 
 
On the motion of Ms. Ramundo, seconded by Mr. Boyd, the following personnel were 
approved by roll call vote:  
 
 
 



 
 Name 

Position Description 

Funding 

Program
  

Step  

Amount 
Longevity 

Effective 

Date(s) or 
# of Days 

Evans, Stacy Teacher of Mathematics resignation 
 

June 30, 
2019 

rescind 

Jurusz, Susan 

Supervisor of Adult & Community 
Education and Grant Coordinator 

  
9/1/2019-
6/30/2020 

 
Voting Yes: Ramundo, Boyd, Anzelone, Merson, Elwell, Gould 
Voting No:  None 
Abstained: None 
Motion Carries.  
 
CONTRACTS 
 
On the motion of Mr. Merson, seconded by Mrs. Elwell, the agreement with the Cape 
May County Technical Education Association and the Board of Education for Custodial 
Services dated June 4, 2019 was approved by roll call vote.   
 
Voting Yes: Ramundo, Boyd, Anzelone, Merson, Elwell, Gould 
Voting No:  None 
Abstained: None 
Motion Carries.  
 
On the motion of Mr. Anzelone, seconded by Ms. Ramundo, rejection of the bids 
received for custodial and maintenance privatization was approved by roll call vote.   
 
Voting Yes: Ramundo, Boyd, Anzelone, Merson, Elwell, Gould 
Voting No:  None 
Abstained: None 
Motion Carries.  
 
BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS AND DISCUSSION ITEMS 
 
None. 
 
PUBLIC INPUT 
 
President Alan I. Gould read the following statement: 
 
This meeting will now be open to public comments.  If your questions pertain to 
litigation, student or personnel items, please see the Superintendent after the meeting 
as the board does not discuss these matters in public.  Depending on the nature and 
complexity of your questions, the board secretary may ask for your contact information 



so that someone can get back to you with a response.  Pursuant to policy 9322, public 
comment will be three minutes per person (correction - policy is five minutes per 
person) and limited in time to a total of 30 minutes for all public comments.  
 
Sharon Lee Kustra, President of the Education Association thanked the board on behalf 
of the Association for not privatizing.  
 
Joe Berg – President of Local 401 commented on his observations at the Freeholders 
meeting last week.  
 
Carol Sabo stated that she stood behind the Cape May County Technical School’s 
Education Association.  
 
Bob Antonelli, NSEA thanked the board for their commitment to make this situation 
right.  
 
Monica Reider mentioned that Stacy Evans is leaving the Cape May County Technical 
School District and thanked her for all of her hard work and that she would be missed.   
Dr. Hudanich recognized her family.   
 
Sam Kelly, prior business agent for public employees of Cape May County, commented 
that the outcome reached shows the progress made with staff relations.  
 
Cieran McGreevy’s daughter thanked the board of education for resolving this issue.  
 
Mr. Boyd reported that he mistakenly put his home address on his ethics disclosure 
form, however, someone took that information and posted it on Facebook and that they 
committed a crime. Mr. Boyd read the statute (2C:20-31.1) whereby any person 
recklessly exposing private information of a police officer or a retired police officer or a 
family member is a crime of the third and fourth degree.  He expressed the anxiety and 
concern that this act caused his wife.  Dr. Hudanich publicly apologized to Mr. Boyd and 
informed the audience that when the business of the board is not conducted in the 
boardroom but rather on social media we lose credence and validity of the issue.  She 
also apologized to Mr. Boyd for the crime that was committed against his family over 
this issue.  
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 
There was no executive session.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



ADJOURN 
 
On the motion of Mr. Anzelone, seconded by Mr. Merson, the meeting was adjourned at 
4:20 p.m. 
 

       
Respectfully submitted, 

       
      Paula J. Smith, 
      Board Secretary   
          

       
                                                       Kathleen Allen 
      Board Secretary 


